


standard used over the years was 12-inch imagery and that this is what the GISPC, in consultation with the
Emergency Communications Division and our PSAPs determined was the standard that would be used across
the region. He went on to explain that CAPCOG pays for 12-inch resolution imagery for whatever portion of
the region is not covered by other project participants, and any higher-resolution imagery purchased by
other participants within the region are used for the PSAPs covering those areas.

Commissioner Howard commented that the landscape in some communities is hilly and questioned if the
level of imagery would provide the detail needed for these areas. Mr. Hoekzema stated that the imagery
was high-grade and went on to say that the imagery is done annually to avoid having outdated data.

Council Member Heath questioned if CAPCOG had reached out to clients using the data to determine what
the resolution needs are. Ms. Voights responded that CAPCOG previously had the GeoMap program when
cities and counties participated and helped to pay for the mapping; however, now the GISPC determines
what the mapping requirements are for 9-1-1 and that is what we contract for.

Commission Shea questioned how the mapping data was being merged with 9-1-1 calls. Ms.
Voights responded that the mapping data is an add on that comes when the call hits the 9-1-1 call takers
screen, but it will actually route the 9-1-1 call to the PSAP in NG911.

Ms. Voights reminded the board that they had approved, more than once, the contracts to pay for the
mapping. She went on fo say those were the ones that are paid to each county and that for Travis County,
the city of Austin does it, noting there is someone from each county that oversees this.

Ms. Cooper included her contact information in the chat for those who requested additional information.

Judge Pape asked if there was any other discussion on this item. There was no further discussion. He then
called for a vote on the motion to consider approving the purchase of aerial imagery. The motion passed
unanimously.

Staff Reports
Betty Voights, Executive Director

Ms. Voights discussed a recent purchase requisition for backpacks, noted that it seemed like we are
spending a lot on these, and was looking for some guidance adding that she had an invoice for $49,000. She
commented that, given we have counties needing equipment we can’t help with now, she just wants to use
funds wisely. Mr, Morales indicated the total number of telecommuters was 763, but that they had
budgeted for up to 800. There was discussion regarding the purchase and there was a consensus in support
of recognizing telecommuters, but a specific amount was not identified. After some discussion, Judge Pape
stated there was no action and directed Ms. Voights based on the conversation to use her hest judgement
and asked that this item be included in the budget for the board to vote on next time.
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5. Adjourn

The meeting was adjourned at 11:03 a.m.

~fow Ytz e

Mayor Lew White, Secretary Date
Executive Committee
Capital Area Council of Governments
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